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Minutes of the Vermont Passenger Tramway Board Meeting 
Held on: November 2nd, 2023, at 5 Green Mountain Dr. Montpelier VT.

Meeting called to order by Commissioner Harrington at 1:08 pm

Board Members present: Tom Buchanan, Commissioner M. Harrington. Kirsten Ericksen & Michael Tarricone joined virtually.
Others Present: Dirk Anderson (VDOL Tramway Director), Mike Nellis, Rob Swift, and Mike Morelli (VDOL Tramway Inspectors), Chad Wawrzyniak (VDOL CFO), Nelia Taraski (Board Clerk) and Jeff Hamel (USFS).

Joined Virtually: Trevor Lanpher, Alicia O’Gorman, Shawn Hai, Caitlyn Shaw, Mike McAdoo and two unidentified listeners.
	Motion:

To approve the minutes to include edits.

By: T. Buchanan
	Second:

By: K. Erickson
	In Favor:

All


Dirk Anderson presented an update on the Rules and explained the public comment meeting, Commissioner Harrington suggested a special meeting with the board to review the comments submitted and to vote on them. Mike Nellis recommends meeting in December. 
Board member Buchanan, who submitted detailed written comment on the proposed rule, went through some of the changes he is proposing, and the reasons therefor. There was active discussion about some of his proposals, with the conversation continued to a later meeting in the interest of time.
Chad Wawrzyniak presented a budget report per the Commissioner’s request. He made a report available to the Board for the first quarter of the fiscal year, showing expenditures largely tracking projections. He did state that an expense for potentially replacing the program’s oldest ATV was not included in the current fiscal years’ budget. Mike Nellis suggested the replacement cost could be mitigated by trading in the old ATV.
Alicia O’Gorman with Ski Vermont gave a presentation on the 13-week apprenticeship program. She explained the classroom portion of the program and presented pictures of this year’s class participants. She reported 37 students successfully completing the TMTA (Tramway Maintenance Technician Apprenticeship). She proposed the idea of having a second session to explain the budget and have a Q&A if desired. She is also working on a press release.
Item #6 of the agenda was skipped due to time restrictions.

Mike Nellis’ report: He called this a good year with only a few accidents. He also said; “it was a good Summer with 14 areas opened. Not much construction going on.” He reported new conveyors at Stratton, a new chairlift at the Middlebury Snow Bowl and Cochran’s attempts to install a new rope tow. 208 lifts to be inspected this year.
No Public comments during the designated time.

Next Meeting is set for December 12th, 2023. - Time to be determined.
	Motion:

To adjourn 

By: T. Buchanan
	Second:

By: M. Tarricone
	In Favor:

All




The Board adjourned 2:30 pm.
Transcribed by: N. Taraski   11/06.
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